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Don’t Forget:  
Progress Reports 
Mar 9 
 
Parent Teacher  
Conference 
Mar 23 
 
March Break   
Mar 14-18 
 
Homework Wars 
Mar 31—7pm 
 
OSSLT Mar 31 
 
Good Friday 
March 25 
 
Easter Monday 
March 28 
 
L3 Writers’  
Conference 
 April 21 
 
Youth, Mental 
Health &  
Addictions April 

28—7 pm 
 
Mid-terms  
April 29 
   
Prom Night  
May 6 
 
Grad BBQ  
May 27 
 
Commencement 
June 29 
 
 

PrincipalΩs Message 
 
We welcomed your child back to school on February 8th. It is hard to believe that a full semester is behind 
us. If first semester is any indication then semester two will be very busy bursting with activities and 
opportunities for your child. 
 
This past semester students were engaged in preparing for the EQAO assessment of grade 9 mathematics. 
Over the course of the fall there were many activities outside of the classroom, that students were 
engaged in. Many students were involved in teams, clubs, music, and drama. Our Junior Football team 
made it to the GBSSA finals.  GirlsΩ Basketball and BoysΩ Volleyball had a great season . Junior and Senior 
BoysΩ Soccer teams, the Golf team and GirlsΩ Flag Football all wrapped up their seasons in November. The 
GirlsΩ Volleyball and BoysΩ Basketball seasons continue into semester two and both teams have enjoyed a 
number of tournaments. The Nordic and Alpine Ski teams have been enjoying the season. BoysΩ Hockey 
and GirlsΩ Hockey finished their seasons in February.  Drama students have been busy preparing for the 
upcoming musical /ŀōŀǊŜǘ which will occur on April 28th and 29th.  We have had one coffee house run by 
the Free the Children Club and the music department held their annual Holiday Concert in December. 
 
Students in grade 10 and previously eligible students have been provided with opportunities to practice 
for the upcoming Literacy Test (OSSLT) which will be written on March 31st. Information was sent home 
regarding our free, after school preparation program for OSSLT. The program runs every Tuesday and 
Thursday right after school for one hour and we provide food! If you would like information about this or 
want to enroll your child in this opportunity please contact the main office at 705-726-6541. The OSSLT is 
a Ψhigh-stakesΩ test  since students must pass this test in order to graduate. 
 
The Guidance staff has been busy visiting the grade eight feeder schools, preparing students for their 
transition to high school, explaining courses, and modeling the option sheet process to our newest 
registrants. On February 17th we held a High School Information Night for both our grade 8 students and 
those students moving from Barrie Central. At this event parents and students were able to tour the 
school, receive information, and speak with teachers. 
 
Student Council organized a dance and spirit day activities for our student body. Free the Children Club 
held a Halloween food drive and Christmas Cheer. The level of support and participation of our students in 
these charitable activities make us extremely proud of them. 
 
With the change in courses and teachers as we commence semester two comes the opportunity for a 
fresh start, to set new goals and to continue to develop habits which ensure academic success. We are 
committed to assisting students to reach their full potential. In order to do this, we all need to work 
together. Students are encouraged to communicate early and often with their teachers,  and to seek help 
as soon as they need it. Parents are encouraged to read about and take advantage of some of the 
programs that are listed in this newsletter or that come via the synervoice. We will continue to offer After 
Hours Mathematics and English assistance (AHME) after school. This homework club is supervised by 
qualified teachers and we ensure that there is food available. Many students took advantage of this 
service in semester one. 
 
On behalf of the Vice-Principals Mr. Davidson and Mr. Wolf and me,  I thank you for your ongoing support 
to the Barrie North Collegiate High School family. 
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Dana Barakauskas 
Principal 
 
Parent workshops this coming semester: 



Preparing for the Grade 9 EQAO math testñTips for students and parents 

Annually, students in elementary and secondary schools write provincial assessments in reading, writing and 

mathematics.  In Grade 3 and Grade 6 students are assessed in reading, writing and mathematics, in Grade 9 

students are assessed in math, and in Grade 10 reading and writing skills are assessed through the Ontario 

Secondary School Literacy Test (OSSLT).   

The Grade 9 EQAO Math Assessment takes place between January 11 and 22, 2016, for students taking math 

in Semester I.  The SCDSB website has resources and information to help students prepare for the assessment, 

including Frequently Asked Question, examples of assessment and scoring materials, and support materials/

tools that can be used (including graphing calculator, manipulatives, EQAO formula  sheet) during the test.  Visit 

www.scdsb.on.ca  and click on ôProgramsõ, ôAssessment and Curriculumõ and then ôEQAO.õ Further information 

about provincial assessments can be found at www/eqao.com . 

English as a Second LanguageñRegister now for winter sessions 

Do you or someone you know want to improve your English language skills?  The SCDSB Learning Centres can 

help.  English as a Second Language (ESL) classes for adults are offered at the Barrie and Bradford Learning 

Centres, and at the Alliston Learning Centre (pending enrolment numbers).  Please visit 

www.thelearningcentres.com  or call for more information: Barrie 705-725-8360, Bradford: 905-775-4432 or  

Alliston: 705-435-7778. 

Message from the Simcoe Muskoka District Health Unit: Blast off with breakfast! 

Eating breakfast is one of the surest ways to get your family off to a positive start to their day.  Both researchers 

and educators think breakfast is both important and necessary to support the learning potential of children. 

Breakfast does not have to be complicatedñhere are some quick breakfast fixes: 

¶ Whole wheat tortilla wrap with cheese and salsa 

¶ Rice cakes, cheese sticks and canned peaches 

¶ Smoothie shake made with fruit, yogurt and milk 

¶ Cereal trail mix, banana and yogurt 

¶ Whole wheat pita spread with light cream cheese and wrapped around a banana 

With these breakfast ideas the whole family will rise, shine and save time!  For more information, you can call 

Health Connection at 705-721-7520 or 1-877-721-5720 and speak with a public health nurse or visit the 

health unitõs website at www.simcoemuskokahealth.org 



Page 2 Vision Feb 2016 

 
 

Free OSSLT Support Program (TIPS): 

On the morning of Thursday, March 31, 2016, Grade 10 students across the province will write the Ontario Secondary School 

Literacy Test (OSSLT).  It will also be written by students who were previously eligible but have not yet written the test, or who 

were unsuccessful on their first attempt.  Successful completion of the test is a requirement for the Ontario Secondary 

School Diploma. 

In order to support student success on the OSSLT, a free program is being offered targeting specific reading and writing 

skills.  Each skill will be covered twice, and students may attend any or all of the sessions.  The program is available at lunch 

or after school.  The program dates and skills are as follows: 

 Thursday, February 11: Reading Graphic and Information Texts #1 

Tuesday, February 16: Writing a Series of Paragraphs Expressing an Opinion #1 

Thursday, February 18: Reading Narratives and Dialogue #1 

Tuesday, February 23: Writing a News Report #1 

Thursday, February 25: Writing Short Responses #1 

 

Tuesday, March 1: Reading Graphic and Information Texts #2 

Thursday, March 3: Writing a Series of Paragraphs Expressing an Opinion #2 

Tuesday, March 8: Reading Narratives and Dialogue #2 

Thursday, March 10: Writing a News Report #2 

Tuesday, March 22: Writing Short Responses #2 

 

Thursday, March 24: Last-Minute Reading Tips 

Tuesday, March 29: Last-Minute Writing Tips 

 

All TIPS sessions will take place in room 208 starting at 2:50 p.m. and run until 3:50 p.m.  Healthy snacks will be provided. 

If you are interested in registering your son/daughter for this free program, please pick up a registration form in the main 

office or contact Curt Davidson at 725-726-6541 ext. 41168 if you have any questions. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Curt Davidson, Vice Principal 

 

PARENT / TEACHER CONFERENCE NIGHT:  

WEDNESDAY, MARCH 23rd  -   6:00 ï 8:00PM  

Please join us for a celebration of all the great things that are happening at North, get 
to know the school and meet with your son or daughterôs Semester II teachers and 
administrators. 

Short meetings can be booked to address specific concerns.  Students are expected to óbookô their 
meeting before March 22nd.  Appointment slips will be provided to students together with the 
progress reports going out on March 9th.  

If you are unable to attend, please feel free to call the school and make contact.  
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[о  нлмс  ¢I¦w{5!¸Σ !twL[ нмǎǘ 
The ƛ5ŜƻƭƻƎȅ tǊƻƎǊŀƳ at .ŀǊǊƛŜ bƻǊǘƘ /ƻƭƭŜƎƛŀǘŜ is very proud to announce that the 

Evening Headline Speaker for the фǘƘ !ƴƴǳŀƭ [оΥ ²wL¢9w{Ω /hbC9w9b/9 is Shane Koyczan, 

CanadaΩs Premier Spoken Word Artist, in support of youth mental wellness.  L3 нлмсΩs motto 

is άPoetry is therapy.έ  Daytime Conference open to students only.  Evening presentation at  

7 pm—tickets available at Rivendell Books, Wellington Street Plaza: $25.00 Adults, $20.00 

Students.  Also appearing International and National Slam Poetry Champions Ian Keteku, IF 

the POET, Holly Painter and City of Barrie Poet Laureate, Damian Lopes. 

 

Prom 2016   

 

Barrie North's 2016 Senior Prom will be held on Friday, May 6th, 2016, at 
Hawk Ridge Golf and Country Club in Orillia.  Contracts and tickets will be 
available in early  April.  Students should watch VTV for news regarding their  
availability.   We look forward to a fabulous night of dinner, dancing, fun, and    
making fond memories! 



ƘǧǇΥκκƴƻǊΦǎŎŘǎōΦƻƴΦŎŀκŎƻƻǇκ
²Ŝō{ƛǘŜ/ƻƻǇκƛƴŘŜȄΦƘǘƳ 

 

4ÈÅ #ÏÏÐÅÒÁÔÉÖÅ %ÄÕÃÁÔÉÏÎ $ÅÐÁÒÔÍÅÎÔ ×ÏÕÌÄ ÌÉËÅ ÔÏ ÔÈÁÎË ÁÌÌ ÏÆ ÏÕÒ ÃÏÍÍÕÎÉÔÙ ÐÁÒÔÎÅÒÓ 
ÆÏÒ ÐÒÏÖÉÄÉÎÇ ×ÏÒË ÐÌÁÃÅÍÅÎÔÓ ÆÏÒ ÏÕÒ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓȢ %ÍÐÌÏÙÅÒÓ ÁÌÌÏ× ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ ÔÏ ÅØÐÅÒÉÅÎÃÅ 
ÔÈÅ ÌÉÎË ÂÅÔ×ÅÅÎ ÁÃÁÄÅÍÉÃ ËÎÏ×ÌÅÄÇÅ ÁÎÄ ÒÅÁÌ-ÌÉÆÅ ÁÐÐÌÉÃÁÔÉÏÎȢ 9ÏÕ ÁÓÓÉÓÔ ÏÕÒ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ ÔÏ 
ÄÅÔÅÒÍÉÎÅ ÁÎ ÁÐÐÒÏÐÒÉÁÔÅ ÃÁÒÅÅÒ ÐÁÔÈ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅ ÊÏÂ ÅØÐÅÒÉÅÎÃÅ ÉÍÐÒÏÖÅÓ ÔÈÅ ÅÍÐÌÏÙÁÂÉÌÉÔÙ 
ÓËÉÌÌÓ ÏÆ ÏÕÒ ÆÕÔÕÒÅ ×ÏÒËÅÒȢ %ÍÐÌÏÙÅÒÓ ÉÎÔÅÒÅÓÔÅÄ ÉÎ ÐÌÁÃÉÎÇ Á ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔ ɉ3ÅÐÔÅÍÂÅÒ ɀ *ÁÎÕÁÒÙ 
Ǫ &ÅÂÒÕÁÒÙ ɀ *ÕÎÅɊ ÁÒÅ ÅÎÃÏÕÒÁÇÅÄ ÔÏ ÃÏÎÔÁÃÔ ÔÈÅ "ÁÒÒÉÅ .ÏÒÔÈ #ÏÏÐÅÒÁÔÉÖÅ %ÄÕÃÁÔÉÏÎ 
$ÅÐÁÒÔÍÅÎÔ ÁÔ χςφ-φυτρ ÅØÔÅÎÓÉÏÎ τρρψρ ÏÒ ËÅÓÃÏÔÔͽÓÃÄÓÂȢÏÎȢÃÁ 
 

 

First semester Cooperative Education students hosted an informative 
Co-op Placement Fair on May 13, 2015 for community partners, 
parents, fellow students, and Oakley Park Public School. Co-op 
students shared their experiences, promoted the different career 
opportunities at their work placement and informed their peers of the English and math skills required 
for the careers at their co-op placement. The turnout was amazing! Many students took advantage of 
the creative and interactive displays to gain more information about the businesses and career 
opportunities in our area. With more than 40 businesses being represented all students left more 
informed to make future career choices. It was a very successful and rewarding day for everyone! 

 

#ÏÎÇÒÁÔÕÌÁÔÉÏÎÓ ÔÏ Ô×Ï "ÁÒÒÉÅ .ÏÒÔÈ ÃÏ-ÏÐ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ ×ÈÏ ÁÒÅ ÒÅÇÉÓÔÅÒÅÄ 
ÁÐÐÒÅÎÔÉÃÅÓ ÁÔ ÔÈÅÉÒ #ÏÏÐÅÒÁÔÉÖÅ %ÄÕÃÁÔÉÏÎ ÐÌÁÃÅÍÅÎÔȢ 4ÈÁÎË ÙÏÕ ÔÏ ÔÈÅÉÒ 
ÐÁÒÔÉÃÉÐÁÔÉÎÇ ÅÍÐÌÏÙÅÒÓ 4ÅÄ 3ÈÉÅÒ !ÕÔÏ ÁÎÄ 4ÒÕÃË 3ÅÒÖÉÃÅȟ ÁÎÄ !"! -ÁÃÈÉÎÅ 

ÁÎÄ 7ÅÌÄÉÎÇȦ 4ÈÅ /ÎÔÁÒÉÏ 9ÏÕÔÈ !ÐÐÒÅÎÔÉÃÅÓÈÉÐ 0ÒÏÇÒÁÍ ɉ/9!0Ɋ ÏÆÆÅÒÓ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ ÔÈÅ 
ÏÐÐÏÒÔÕÎÉÔÙ ÔÏ ÅÁÒÎ ÈÏÕÒÓ ÔÏ×ÁÒÄÓ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÁÐÐÒÅÎÔÉÃÅÓÈÉÐÓ ÁÎÄ ÄÅÖÅÌÏÐ ÔÒÁÄÅ ÓÐÅÃÉПÉÃ ÓËÉÌÌÓ ×ÈÉÌÅ 
ÅÁÒÎÉÎÇ ÃÒÅÄÉÔÓ ÔÏ×ÁÒÄ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÈÉÇÈ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ ÄÉÐÌÏÍÁȢ &ÏÒ ÍÏÒÅ ÉÎÆÏÒÍÁÔÉÏÎ ÏÎ ÁÐÐÒÅÎÔÉÃÅÓÈÉÐÓ ÐÌÅÁÓÅ 
ÖÉÓÉÔ  ×××ȢÏÙÁÐÓÃÄÓÂȢÃÏÍ   ÏÒ ÃÏÎÔÁÃÔ +ÅÖÉÎ 3ÃÏÔÔ ÁÔ ËÅÓÃÏÔÔͽÓÃÄÓÂȢÏÎȢÃÁ 

Page 4 

http://bnc.scdsb.on.ca/depart/COOP.HTM
http://bnc.scdsb.on.ca/depart/COOP.HTM
http://www.oyapscdsb.com/
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Message from the Simcoe Muskoka District Health Unit: Whatõs the deal on sleep? 

Getting enough sleep is a big deal for children.  Sleep is important for normal brain 

development, physical growth and development and emotional control.  Children 3 

to 12 years of age should get 10 to 12 hours of quality sleep. 

A lack of sleep can lead to: 

¶ Behavioural problems, hyperactivity, poor memory and attention 

¶ Irritability, frustration and even aggression 

¶ Weight gain to an increased appetite. 

 

Here are some tips to help develop healthy sleeping  habits: 

¶ Set up a consistent bedtime routine 

¶ Limit screen time (i.e.TV, laptops, iPod) or collect the devices before bedtime 

¶ If your child has difficulties staying asleep, speak with your healthcare provider. 

For more information visit: 

http://www/aboutkidshealth.ca/En/HealthAZ?Healthand Wellness/Sleep/Pages/default.aspx 

Message from the Simcoe Muskoka District Health Unit: Coping with Anxiety  

Feeling of anxiety can be common among teenagers.  Sometimes normally happy teenagers will become anxious or 

fearful about something for a day or two but will return to normal without any need for help from their parents.  How-

ever, some teenagers seem to suffer from more intense and frequent feelings of anxiety that prevent them from par-

ticipating in normal everyday life.  Creating a positive family environment, encouraging regular school attendance and 

helping your teenager face their fears can help. 

If you would like to learn more about monitoring your teenagerõs emotions and behaviours, ways to talk openly with 

your teenager and encouraging your teenager to practice their coping skills, call Health Connection at 705-721-7520 

or 1-877-721-7520 and talk to a public health nurse about the Triple Pð Positive Parenting Program or visit 

www.triplepontario.ca. 

AHME 
Barrie North Collegiate is offering a free after school support program called AHME: After Hours Math and English, 

staffed by experienced teachers.  It will run from February 29 to June 16 after school in the Library, Monday-Thursday 

from 2:45-4:15. All students are welcome to attend.  AHME can be a great place for students to complete homework, 

work on projects, use a computer, and/or get one-on-one help.  Healthy snacks are provided.  
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Go Vikings!  

Recognize a STAR at your school! 

Our employee recognition program, SCDSB STARS, provides the opportunity for members of the school community to 

nominate an outstanding SCDSB teacher, custodian, educational assistant, early childhood educator, administrator, 

office staff person, etc. who has done something wonderful to support students in our system. 

Nominees will be informed of the nomination and the staff person will receive a personalized thank you and commem-

orative lapel pin from our Director of Education,  Itõs just one way to recognize the shining stars in our education sys-

tem who make a difference every day in our schools, facilities and classrooms.  Nominate an outstanding staff person 

by visiting www.scdsb.on.ca and clicking on ôStaffõ, then ôSCDSB Starsõ. 

Student Council 

So far this year, Barrie Northõs Student Activity Council has been involved in various fun events throughout the school. 

We have organized multiple spirit weeks, the Halloween dance and the pancake breakfast. We look forward to bring-

ing you the Spring-Fling Semi on April 1st, and Northfest in June as well as some other school wide activities. As al-

ways, we love to hear suggestions from the students, so if you have any ideas feel free to talk to any member of the 

SAC or swing by one of our meetings Tuesdays at lunch in Studio 168! 

KASUKABE HIGH SCHOOL 

Barrie North has welcomed a group of 20 students from Kasukabe Kyoei High School in Japan for the next month.  

Students will be working with an ESL teacher, as well as integrating into main stream   

classes here at North.  Field trips and excursions have been planned in order to make 

the most of their visit to Canada.  ╟℮↓∕ Ή Welcome! 

 

OUTSTANDING COMMUNITY SERVICE HOURS 

Graduating students are reminded that the completion and documentation of 40 hours of Community Service is a Min-

istry requirement for graduation in the Province of Ontario.  Please hand in completed Community Service Hours 

sheets to Guidance ASAP. 



PA Day 

PA Day added on April 15ñAn additional Professional Activity (PA) day has been added to the 2015-16 school year 

calendar for Simcoe County District School Board (SCDSB) elementary and secondary schools. This PA day is 

scheduled for April 15, 2016. The school year calendar for 2015-16 now includes 187 instructional days and sev-

en professional activity days. The additional PA Day is part of the settlements that were centrally negotiated with 

the Elementary Teachers Federation of Ontario (ETFO) and the Ontario Secondary Schools Teachersõ Federation 

(OSSTF). View the updated school calendar at www.scdsb.on.ca and click on ôSchoolsõ and then ôSchool Year Cal-

endars.õ 

Parking Lot 

Reminder about our school parking lotñA friendly reminder to take extra care in our school parking lot now that 

snow has finally arrived! Drivers: please be mindful of pulling out of parking spaces as large piles of snow can de-

crease visibility. As well, remember our Kiss and Ride  - Bus lane is at the back of the school and parent drop off is 

at the front of the school.  School board property is private property, and in some cases (eg. after hours) vehicles 

could be towed from parking lots to facilitate snow removal. Unauthorized parking in school lots overnight and/or 

weekends is at the sole risk of the vehicle owner. 

Teaching Awards 

OTIP Teaching Awards - nominations due by March 31ñWant to recognize a teacher who does great work at our 

school? For many years, the Ontario Teachers Insurance Plan (OTIP) awards have recognized the excellence of 

teachers in publicly funded education. There are three categories of awards: elementary school teacher, second-

ary school teacher and beginning teacher in the first five years of teaching. Winning teachers attend a fall awards 

ceremony in Toronto where they are presented with a personal award of $1,000 and a Certificate of Recognition. 

Their schools are also recognized with a $1,000 prize and a Certificate of Recognition. Visit 

www.teachingawards.ca for details. The deadline for submitting nominations is March 31. 

Credits and Travelling 

Travel the world and earn credits through EduTravelñ The Simcoe County District School Board, in partnership 

with EduTravel, is offering Grade 9-12 students an opportunity to reach ahead and earn a full high school credit 

while traveling abroad this March Break and summer. Study Biology in Fiji; Environmental Science in the Domini-

can Republic; English in Boston, Washington, Philadelphia and New York City; Fashion or International Business in 

New York City or Civics and Careers in Ottawa, Montreal and New York City! If you are interested in finding out 

more about these travel for credit programs, please visit www.edutravelforcredit.com or contact Amanda Hickling, 

Summer Camp 

Go to camp, earn a credit Get credits, develop leadership skills, earn volunteer hours and get first aid/CPR certifi-

cations! The Simcoe County District School Board, in partnership with the YMCA of Simcoe/Muskoka, offers high 

school credit courses in the summer at Geneva Park near Orillia. The Young Leaders program for students in 

Grades 9 and 10 runs from July 3 to 30, and the Advanced Leaders program for students in Grades 11 and 12 

runs from July 31 to August 27. The cost of each course is $2,150. Financial support is available through the 

YMCAõs Strong Kids Campaign. Visit www.ymcaofsimcoemuskoka.ca (click ôWant to go to campõ and then ôYouth 

Leadership) or call 705-325-2253 for more information and to register. 

Screen Time 

Message from the Simcoe Muskoka District Health Unit: Limit your childõs screen time to two hours a day cutting 

back on the time kids spend in front of the TV, playing video games, or online can open up a world of discovery 

for them to learn new skills. Turning off screens also encourages kids to get up and move, which can help keep 

them at a healthy body weight and build their self-confidence. So what are you waiting for? Try unplugging and 

discover something new! For tips to help you get active as a family, visit www.simcoemuskokahealth.org or call 

Health Connection at 705-721-7520 or 1-877-721-7520 to speak with a public health nurse. 

Additional Information ! 



BARRIE NORTH COLLEGIATEñRENOVATION RENDERINGS 

 

 

 

 

!ÄÄÉÔÉÏÎ ÉÎÃÌÕÄÅÓȡ 

¶  .Å× ,ÉÂÒÁÒÙȾ ,ÅÁÒÎÉÎÇ 

#ÏÍÍÏÎÓ 

¶ .Å× #ÁÆÅÔÅÒÉÁ 

¶ .Å× ÔÒÁÃË Ǫ ПÉÅÌÄ 

¶ 3ÐÏÒÔÓ ПÉÅÌÄ 

¶ ω ÎÅ× ÃÌÁÓÓȤ

Update on Barrie South high school:  School board will  submit new site plan to city 

Simoce County District School Board staff members are preparing a new site plan package to submit to the City of Barrie 

in February for the planned secondary school in south Barrie.  The revised plan includes an additional board-owned build-

ing constructed on the corner of Mapleview Dr. and Prince William Way that may be home to a Newcomer Welcome Cen-

tre and Learning Centre for adult and continuing education. 

The City of Barrie denied the original site plan for the south Barrie secondary school in late 2015.  The City said the de-

sign did not meet its planning policies and Urban Design Guidelines, specifically because the school building was not po-

sitioned on the north edge of the property, near the intersection of Mapleview Dr. and Prince William Way. 

The school boardõs design has the building at the south side of the property, further from the main arterial road.  The 

board believes locating the school on the south side is the right choice for three main reasons: 

¶ Itõs safer. Locating a school directly next to a busy intersection and arterial road creates unnecessary risks. 

¶ Site preparation and construction costs are reduced.  The school design works with the natural landscape by acting 

as a retaining wall.  Savings will be used to enhance classrooms and other student spaces. 

¶ It is environmentally responsible.  Building the school into the hillside provides passive heating and cooling.  The de-

sign also maximizes natural light. 

The hope is this revised site plan will satisfy the Cityõs requests and approval will take place as quickly as possible.  Facili-

ties Services staff believe the site plan package will be ready to submit in February.  If the site plan is approved and work 

can start this spring, it is still possible to have the school constructed by September 2018. 


